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Southwest District

Lawton Chiles 3804 Coconut Palm Drive Virginia B Wetherell
Governor Tampa, Florida 33619 Secretary
Mr. Joseph M. Stavola, President October 1, 1996

Dixie Lime and Stone Co.
P.O. Box 1209
Anthony, FL 32617

Dear Mr. Stavola:

Re: Air Operation Permit Application, Dated August 30, 1996
Project: Sumterville Mine Limestone Processing Plant
DEP File No. 1190001-002-A@

On September 4, 1996 the Department received the above referenced
project. In order to continue processing the application, the
Department will need the following additional information pursuant to

Rule 62-4.070(1), F.A.C.:

1. I have not been able to locate the visible emissions compliance
testing report for the tests conducted on June 10, 11, and 20,
1996. Please provide another copy of the report (sorry for the
inconvenience) .

2. Please provide a sample format of the records required in
Specific Condition No. 18.d.
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Dixie Lime and Stone Co. October 1, 1996
Sumterville Mine Page 2 of 2

"NOTICE: Pursuant to the provisions of Section 120.60, F.S. and
Chapter 62-12.070(5), F.A.C., if the Department does not receive a
response to this request for information within 90 days of the date of
this letter, the Department will issue a final order denying your
application. You need to respond within 30 days after you receive
this letter, responding to as many of the information requests as
possible and indicating when a response to any unanswered question
will be submitted. If the response will require longer than 90 days
to develop, an application for new construction should be withdrawn
and resubmitted when completed information is available. Or for
operating permits, you should develop a specific time table for the
submission of the requested information for Department review and
consideration. Failure to comply with a time table accepted by the
Department will be grounds for the Department to issue a Final Order
of Denial for lack of timely response. A denial for lack of
information or response will be unbiased as to the merits of the
application. The applicant can reapply as soon as the requested
information is available."

If you have any questions, please call me at (813)744-6100 extension
112.

Sincerely,

Eric Peterson
Air Permitting Engineer

cc: Steven C. Cullen, P.E., Koogler & Associates



